At A Public Meeting

            of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

                                 On the 18th day of October, 2010

Roll Call:                          Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor
                                           George A. Woolsey, Sr. Councilman         

       

                               Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman 



       Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman                   
 

        

       Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman 

Also Present:
                   Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town

                               James W. Osborne, Town Engineer



       Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                               Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:02 p.m.

1.
ROLL CALL

            The results of the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG & MOMENT OF SILENCE

The pledge of allegiance to the flag was led by Stephen Krasner, who lives near Frozen Ridge Road in the Town of Newburgh.   
 

3.
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA


# 6 on the Agenda was changed to read SCHEDULED PUBLIC HEARING for Special Districts: Suggested Time and Date: November 15, 2010 at 7 p.m.
4.
COMMENTS ON AGENDA ITEMS

Bill Corbin, Fleetwood Drive, asked the cost to the Town of the lawsuit concerning the certiorari settlement for Patterson Realty.
Supervisor Booth said he does not have that information in front of him tonight. 
5.
(7:00 p.m.) PUBLIC HEARING for Amending Local Law Entitled “Zoning” Chapter 185 for Environmentally Sensitive Areas



Supervisor Booth asked Town Clerk Zarutskie if all of the proper posting and adverting have been completed to conduct this public hearing on Special Districts.

Town Clerk Zarutskie said notice of this public hearing has been posted in the lobby of Town Hall and on the Town’s website since October 6, 2010. It was advertised in Mid Hudson Times on October 6, 2010 and in the Sentinel on October 8, 2010. Mr. Zarutskie said a notice was sent to the Town Clerk’s of surrounding municipalities notifying them of this public hearing via the mail. 
MOTION was made at 7:07 p.m. by Councilman Woolsey to open this public hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh, said this public hearing is for a local law amending Chapter 185 entitled “Zoning” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh: Residential Lot Areas. This local law will implement certain lands within the Town of Newburgh that are burdened with environmental constraints making them environmentally sensitive for development, including regulated water bodies, protected wetlands, steep slopes, and one-hundred year floodplains. Remaining undeveloped residential parcels encumbered with environmentally constrained lands should be developed in an appropriate manner to provide well planned living environments while reducing potential impacts on the 
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environment. It is the purpose of this local law to promote and protect the public health, safety, and general welfare by providing the opportunity for a guiding future residential development of land in the Town of Newburgh so that it includes adequate habitable space and usable open space while ensuring natural features and environmentally sensitive systems and resources are conserved. The Town’s Comprehensive Plan Update recommends that bulk regulations for useable lot area and buildable are envelopes to be included in the Town’s Zoning Code as an action item for implementation of the Plan. The Town has accordingly developed Buildable Area Standards for single family, two-family and semi-detached dwelling residential developments and Usable Area Standards for other residential developments. These zoning standards allow for the proper sizing and siting of residential uses on lots and protect environmentally sensitive areas. 

Mr. Taylor said that the Town Clerk received a letter dated October 18, 2010 from Drake Loeb Heller Kennedy Gogerty Gaba & Rodd together with a letter from Turner Miller Planning Consensus Community requesting this letter be distributed to the Town Board Members and entered into the record of the public hearing be entered into the record. (See below)
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Mr. Taylor said Saccardi & Schiff has prepared a Long Form and an Environmental Assessment Form in connection with this action. Each of the recommendations that the action seeks to implement was considered in the generic Environmental Impact Statement that was prepared for the Comprehensive Plan Update.


Supervisor Booth asked the Town Board Members if they had any questions or comments. 


Councilman Piaquadio said this was a priority for the Master Plan. 


Supervisor Booth then asked if the public had any questions or comments. 


Jay Cappello, from Orange Lake, asked if the wetlands are being taken out of the equation of the density calculation. 


Mr. Taylor said the useable area concept was present in the multi-family townhouse section of the Code which included wetlands. 

Mr. Coppola asked at what point is a sub-division grandfathered in with the wetlands change. The sub-division in question has a resolution of approval. 


Mr. Taylor said the local law does not provide for grandfathering but it is his understanding that is a concern that the Planning Board will be raising in its comments and the Town Board will give serious consideration to that concern.


Supervisor Booth asked if anyone had any other questions. There were none. 

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene at 7:20 p.m. to close this public hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


Supervisor Booth said to date the Town has not received comments from the County and the final comments from the Planning or Zoning Boards. Supervisor Booth said the Town Board will not take action until they receive these final comments or when 30 days lapse. 
6.
SCHEDULE PUBLIC HEARING: for Special Districts


Suggested Time and Date: November 15, 2010 at 7:00 p.m.

Supervisor Booth said this public hearing is done yearly by the Town of Newburgh for the Special Districts. It includes the water, sewer, lighting and the drainage districts.


MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Resolution Calling Public Hearings: RE: Special District Assessments, Rolls and Benefit Formulas for the Year 2011. The date and time is November 15, 2010 at 7:00 p.m. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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7.
SCHEDULE PUBLIC HEARING for Amending Local Law Entitled “Animals” for the Licensing of Dogs

Supervisor Booth said that New York State will no longer monitor or license dogs. It will become the responsibility of the municipalities. Mr. Taylor has prepared a local law to amend Chapter 56 entitled “Animals” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh. The Local Law outlines the procedures to be to license a dog and it amends Chapter 104 entitled “Fees” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh for the licensing of dogs.  


Mr. Taylor said the fees for licensing a dog in the Town of Newburgh will remain the same as they currently are.


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution of Town Board Introducing Local Law to Amend Chapter 56 Entitled “Animals” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh to Provide for Procedures to be Followed in Relation to the Licensing of Dogs and to Amend Chapter 104 Entitled Fees in Relation to Fees for Dog Licenses and Calling Public Hearing on November 15, 2010 at 7:15 p.m. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

8.
ASSESSOR: Certiorari Settlement (Patterson Realty)

Supervisor Booth said he has a recommendation from Michael Fogarty, Sole Assessor for the Town of Newburgh, stating he approves of the tax settlement for Patterson Realty of Newburgh, Inc. 

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the settlement of Tax Certiorari (2009)-2010) Patterson Realty of Newburgh, Inc. located on Route 32, Section 41-Block 2-Lot 15.2, located on Route 32 for a reduction in the assessed value by $35,000.00 for 2009 and 2010.  The total refund liability for the Town, excluding special districts and the fire district, will be approximately $395.15. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.             

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

9.
PLANNING BOARD:

A.     Reduction in Landscape Bond: Cornwall Builder’s Stewart Avenue

Supervisor Booth said Karen Arent, Landscape Architectural Consultant to the Town of Newburgh Planning Board, is recommending a partial release of the landscape bond for Cornwall Builder’s Stewart Avenue Housing. She said the landscape is in good condition and looks great. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated October 1, 2010, submitted by Karen Arent, Landscape Architectural Consultant for the Town of Newburgh, to release the original Landscape Security Bond for Cornwall Builders Stewart Avenue Housing (Town project number 1999-07) in the amount of $23,742.00 by fifty percent to $11,871.00. This portion of the bond should be held for one more year, to cover the two year warranty on the landscape. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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B.      Reduction in Landscape Bond: Orange County Trust
Supervisor Booth said Karen Arent is recommending a partial release of the Landscape Bond for Orange County Trust. The landscape is in good condition and looks great, despite a couple of dead plants. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated October 5, 2010, submitted by Karen Arent, Landscape Architectural Consultant to the Town of Newburgh Planning Board, to release the original Landscape Security Bond for Orange County Trust (Town project number 2007-3) in the amount of  $13,372.50 by fifty percent to $6,686.25. The remainder of the bond should be held for one more year, to cover the two year warranty on the landscape. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

10.
ENGINEERING:

A.
Tarsio Subdivision: Reduction of Performance Security
James Osborne, the Town Engineer, said he received a letter from Thomas Olley, for Thomas P. Olley, PE, and PLLC, requesting a reduction in the Performance Security for the House of Labor Subdivision (Formerly Tarsio Subdivision). After a review of the work completed to date he is recommending that the Performance Security be reduced from $706,700.00 to $304,707.00. This figure includes appropriate level holdbacks on the foundation course and asphalt.
Councilman Woolsey asked if this road is a private road or a public road. He also asked how many houses will be built for this project and how many have been completed to date. 

Mr. Osborne said this will be a public road and has approximately 15 to 17 lots. There have been two houses completed to date.  

Councilwoman Greene asked Mr. Osborne if the road is completed and has it been inspected by both himself and the Highway Superintendent. She also asked if they both agree about the reduction.  
Mr. Osborne said there are two roads for this subdivision and the first road is in up to and including the dense binder. The second road has an item 4 foundation course and the utilities are in the road, but the asphalt has not been installed. He said that he and the Highway Superintendent have inspected the roads and he has added $30,000.00 to Mr. Olley reduction for the binder course. 
Councilwoman Greene said she has mixed emotions on the reduction.

Mr. Osborne said all of the costs that are associated with the unfinished work are held at 100%. The asphalt and curbing cost for the road are being withheld at 100%. What is being granted to them is a reduction for the work that has been completed on the first road. Holdbacks are being held on the dense binder and the item 4 sub-base for any damage that may occur during house construction.  

Supervisor Booth said he is satisfied with Mr. Osborne’s estimate. 
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated October 15, 2010, submitted by James Osborne, the Town Engineer, to reduce the $706,700.00 Performance Security for the House of Labor Subdivision, formerly Tarsio Subdivision. The original amount was $706,700.00 is being reduced to $304,707.00. The new amount includes the appropriate level of holdbacks on the foundation course and asphalt. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey. 
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VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

B.
Terrizzi Subdivision: Reduction of Performance Security
Mr. Osborne said the Terrizzi Subdivision is a small subdivision located off of Route 32 in the vicinity of Mill Street. He said Terrizzi Drive is a private road that has been completed eliminating the requirement of a Maintenance Security. Mr. Osborne is recommending that the Town Board accept the private road as complete and release the developer from the requirement to post a Performance Security. All other fees are specified in its Resolution of Approval which is required prior to Planning Board stamping and signing the maps for the subdivision.  
Councilman Woolsey asked what the benefit to the Town is if the security is not collected.  
Mr. Osborne said the applicant has met all of the conditions that the Town requires. The road and detention pond have been built. This is a private road which climates the Town from any responsibility. The Highway Superintendent, the applicant’s engineer and he have all done an inspection. The necessary as-built and certifications have been provided. The applicant has met all of the requirements if they had posted a performance security.   
Mark Taylor said this is a formality. The applicant has met the requirements and has built the road. Mr. Osborne is asking the Board to act because an amount was previously set.  

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated October 18, 2010, submitted by James Osborne, the Town Engineer, to release the Terrizzi Subdivision (Route 32) from the requirement to post a Performance Security, and because this is a private road no maintenance security is required.        The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

11.
PLANNING CONSULTANT: Consent to Assignment

Mr. Taylor said this item was discussed at the October 13th Audit/ Workshop meeting. At the Town Boards request he has had a discussion with Mr. Smith, of Saccardi & Schiff, who informed him that Saccardi & Schiff has entered into an agreement with Vanasse Hangen Brustlin, Inc. (VHB). The personnel from Saccardi & Schiff’s White Plains office that were assigned the Town of Newburgh will remain the same as will the billing rates.  

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the consent to Assignment of Planning Consultancy to VHB Engineering, Surveying and Landscape Architecture, P.C. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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12.
ANNOUNCEMENTS & OTHER PRESENTATIONS
Supervisor Booth said the Town of Newburgh will enforce a 2010 Halloween Curfew that will run from 9:00 p.m. until 6: a.m. starting on Friday, October 29, 2010 through Monday, November 1, 2010.

Councilman Woolsey wanted to commend Officer Vincent Spampinato who was first on the scene to help a man who was attempting suicide. Officer Spampinato was able to talk the man out of it. 

All of the Board Members also commended Officer Spampinatio.
Councilwoman Greene asked to have a letter of Commendation sent to Officer Vincent Spampinato. 
Supervisor Booth said a letter will be sent and it will also be placed in his personnel file. 
Town Clerk Zarutskie said the Town Clerk’s Office will be open on Saturday, November 6th from 9a.m. until noon. He also said there was a blood drive conducted at Town Hall Thursday, October 14th that was very successful.

Councilwoman Greene asked the Town Board Members if they wanted to have the Toy for Tots box placed in the lobby of Town Hall to collect Christmas Gifts for the less fortunate children. 
Supervisor Booth said he has started the process for the Town to participate in the Toys for Tots program.            

13.
PUBLIC COMMENTS


There were no comments from the public. 

Supervisor Booth thanked everyone for coming to tonight’s meeting.

14.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 7:44 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Meeting adjourned at7:44 p.m.

Submitted by

_________________________________                  ___________________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk 


Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk
            
